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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop Outings & Activities – October is a Patrol Outing month so the troop will not be sponsoring an outing.  Troop and Patrol Meetings will continue as planned with cooking and business being the focus of the troop meetings.  Our Scouts who earned First Class Rank will have the opportunity to attend the First Class banquet on October 15th and have a chance to rub elbows with Denny Crum.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

October 7th, 7:00 PM - Troop Meeting - Cooking  

October 14th, 7:00 PM - Patrol Meetings
October 21st, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Cooking (Cook off)
October 28th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Business
Patrol Outing Month - October is the month that each patrol is given an opportunity to develop an activity as a unit.  We encourage a camping trip but any activity as a unit counts.  The Dear Ticks plan is to camp at Red River Gorge and do some rock climbing and rappelling with the help of Rocksport.  Way to go Deer Ticks!
Order of the Arrow - The Order of the Arrow Fellowship weekend is 16th, 17th and 18th .  In addition, out of only 6 individuals chosen to become Vigil members, our troop is represented by 2 of the 6.  Congratulations to Paul Barr and Michael Koprucki who’ve earned this honor as well as the Troop 243 leadership that helped them get to this point.  

Venture Crew Notes – The crew has scheduled a Pheasant hunting trip for the Thanksgiving break and tentatively will travel to Gettysburg in December.  Pheasant hunting is the type of adventure that is available only to boys who reach the Venturing level of scouting.  Our Crew will also be teaching a class that will help our scouts to earn the Emergency Preparedness Merit Badge on November 1st and 15th.  This is open to scouts who have achieved  a minimum rank of 2nd class or by recommendation of the scout’s Patrol Advisor.
Troop Leadership meetings – The normal monthly leadership meetings will continue.  The Patrol Leadership Council will meet on Sunday October 25th at 4:00.  The Assistant Scoutmaster meeting will take place at 7:00 on October 26th, followed immediately by the Committee meeting at 8:00.  Everyone is welcome.

Training Opportunities – This month there are several training opportunities for scouters who want to take advantage of them.  Job Specific training was October 3rd.  Wilderness First Aid is October 10th, and scout outdoor leadership training is 23rd and 24th. 
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our wonderful bus is paid by the Friends of Troop 243 which is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function it is likely that he has a few gift cards with him.  Please stop Frank at any time and ask him for one of these cards and he will give you one on the spot.  

Patrol Competition - As of 9/23/09, the Cobra patrol has pulled out to an early lead in the patrol competition with a score of 237.  Killer Koalas are next with 220 while the Stealth patrol is in third with 204 points.  Remember that the uniform requirements are very specific.  You must have the class A Uniform shirt and scout pants.  There are no camouflage scout pants and just because they are green does not mean they count.  If you wear shorts you have to have scout socks and a scout belt is always required.  If you are not sure, be sure to ask our Scoutmaster or Zach Shumate.  It would be good for your patrol if you checked in with Zach at every meeting to make sure he has you marked as attending.  He can also tell you if you are in uniform to make sure you are correct in your thoughts.

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary

